

"Growing together at the heart of God's community" LDST

Glazebury C.E. Primary school

Head Teacher: Mrs Karen Mowbray BA Hons, M Ed

Warrington Road, Glazebury, Warrington, Cheshire. WA3 5LZ.

Tel: 01925 949404 Email: <u>glazehuryprimary@ldst.org.uk</u>

4th September, 2025.

All About Nursery - Welcome to the New School Year!

Dear Parents.

A very warm welcome to **Nursery** at Glazebury Primary School! We are thrilled to have your child join us, and we look forward to a wonderful year full of exploration, creativity, and growth. This is such an important year for your child, and we're excited to support them in every step of their learning journey.

Let us introduce ourselves:

Class Teacher: Mrs. Carroll

Mrs. Carroll has been working in the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) since 2003 and has been teaching since 2008. She is also our **SENDCO** (Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Coordinator) with over 6 years of experience supporting children with various learning needs. Mrs. Carroll is passionate about creating an inclusive and nurturing environment where all children can thrive, and she's excited to get to know each child in the Nursery. She has a little girl who also attends Glazebury, and they are both looking forward to the year ahead!

Nursery Lead: Miss Fryer

We are delighted to have **Miss Fryer** as our **Level 3 Nursery Lead**. She started with us this year and has already brought so much energy and enthusiasm to the classroom. Miss Fryer is excited to work with the children, helping them feel safe, happy, and inspired to learn.

Apprentice: Miss Thilwin

Miss Thilwin is a wonderful addition to our team and is currently an **apprentice** in Early Years. She brings a fresh perspective and a lot of passion for working with young children. She is here to support your child's learning and development while continuing her studies in Early Years education and is also a **Paediatric First Aider** in Nursery, always ensuring your child's safety and well-being.

Apprentice: Mrs. Heyes

Mrs. Heyes is another member of our team who is also an **apprentice** in Early Years. She has a strong passion for working with young children and is eager to support your child's growth, learning, and development. Mrs. Heyes is already doing an amazing job in the classroom and is looking forward to learning alongside the children as they explore new things and is also a **Paediatric First Aider** in Nursery, always ensuring your child's safety and well-being.

Teaching Assistant: Mrs. Jones

Mrs. Jones has been at Glazebury for many years (longer than she'd like to admit, but always with a smile!). She has three children of her own and loves spending time with her dogs, often taking them on long walks. Mrs. Jones plays a crucial role in supporting the children and is also a **Paediatric First Aider** in Nursery, always ensuring your child's safety and well-being.

What We'll Be Learning This Year

In Nursery, we follow the **Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) Curriculum**, which covers the following key areas of development:

- Personal, Social and Emotional Development (PSED)
- Communication and Language (CL)
- Physical Development (PD)
- Literacy (L)
- Mathematics (M)
- Understanding the World (UW)
- Expressive Arts and Design (EAD)

We will focus on creating a positive and fun environment where the children can develop these skills through play, exploration, and hands-on learning, keep a close eye on DOJO for our daily updates!

We are so excited to spend this year with your child, watching them grow, learn, and explore. It's going to be a year full of wonderful experiences, and we can't wait to see all the progress they will make.

If you have any questions or would like to know more about your child's learning, please feel free to get in touch with us. We are looking forward to a fantastic year ahead!

Warm regards,

 $\mathsf{Mrs.}$ Carroll, Miss Fryer, $\mathsf{Mrs.}$ Heyes, $\mathsf{Mrs.}$ Jones & Miss Thilwin Nursery Team